
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

April 6, 2020

J. William Taylor
Town Administrator

Town of Jefferson

Post Office Box 306

Jefferson, South Carolina 29718

Dear Mr. Taylor:

We received your letter addressed to Attorney General Alan Wilson requesting an opinion of this
Office concerning the Sandhills Telephone Cooperative, Inc. ("Sandhills"). We understand from
your letter Sandhills is headquartered inside the corporate limits of the Town of Jefferson (the
"Town"). You state Sandhills operates a digital/analog telecommunications network and
provides telephone service to businesses and residences in western Chesterfield County and
northern Kershaw County. You ask our Office for clarification as to whether Sandhills'
corporate and services vehicles are exempt from property tax.

Law/Analysis

As you noted in your letter, section 12-37-40 of the South Carolina Code (2014) provides:

All persons charged with the assessment or collection of taxes for municipal
purposes may copy from the county auditor's books the assessment of
valuation thereon found and may use it as the basis for the assessment of taxes
for municipal purposes. But nothing contained in this section shall prevent
municipal authorities from assessing and collecting taxes upon property not
upon the auditor's books.

In accordance with this provision, your municipal clerk sought to obtain property assessments
from the Chesterfield County Auditor's Office and was informed that "the Sandhills Telephone
Cooperative was exempt from the payment of vehicle taxes on all corporate and service
vehicles," despite having been on the tax rolls and paying vehicle taxes as recently as 2013.
Thus, you question Sandhills' exemption.
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